Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, February 11, 2016, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Rural Heritage Center (a.k.a. Historic Geneva School House), 101 East Main Street, Geneva, Florida 32732
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: On behalf of the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), the public is invited to a meeting regarding improvements for State Road (SR) 46 from SR 415 (Lake Mary Boulevard) to east of Lake Proctor Court to improve roadway safety, serve the community’s needs, and improve the quality of life for residents. The project will widen the roadway to add eastbound and westbound left turn lanes at Cochran Road, extend the existing westbound left turn lane at Woodridge Drive, and add an eastbound pavement taper at Richmond Avenue. The project also includes adding bicycle lanes at existing right turn lane locations, signalization upgrades at County Road (CR) 426, signing and pavement marking upgrades, the paving of some minor side street approaches and miscellaneous drainage improvements. The project is currently funded for construction.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator, (386)943-5367, Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: FDOT Project Manager Gene Varano, (386)943-5145, gene.varano@dot.state.fl.us, or Matthew Gibbs, P.E., Consultant Project Manager, (407)423-1600, ext. 226, mgibbs@cescivil.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting Gene Varano, (386)943-5145, gene.varano@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact FDOT Project Manager Gene Varano, (386)943-5145, gene.varano@dot.state.fl.us, or Matthew Gibbs, P.E., Consultant Project Manager, (407)423-1600, ext. 226, mgibbs@cescivil.com.
